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The deadline for introduction of bills in the State Legislature was February 25, 2000 and a number of bills related to transportation and the MTA were introduced.  Government Relations staff are in the process of reviewing all bills that were introduced and identifying those bills to bring to the MTA Board for consideration.  Below is a list of some specific bills staff are currently reviewing.

AB 2643 (Calderon) 

This measure is being sponsored by municipal operators in Los Angeles County and addresses funding allocations by the MTA.

AB 2816 (Kuehl)
AB 2816 would authorize the MTA to conduct a study of the 101 Freeway in a specified portion of the San Fernando Valley.  This bill is similar to a AB 581 (Firebaugh), 1999, that authorized the MTA to conduct a study of the 710 Freeway.  

AB 2742 (Baugh and Strickland)

This bill is being carried by the leadership of the Assembly Republican Caucus and represents the republic “pay-as-you-go” alternative for transportation funding. The bill would shift the sales taxes on gasoline sales to county transportation commissions (CTC) and regional transportation planning agencies (RTPA) based on population.  The bill would also allocate $156 million annually from the General Fund for transportation purposes to CTCs and RTPAs in the fiscal years 2001 to 2005.  
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SB 1426 (Rainey)

This bill would shift sales tax funds from the Public Transportation Account to cities and counties for street and road repair.

AB 1971 (Longville)

This measure is sponsored by the Southern California Regional Rail Authority (Metrolink) and is proposing an increase in funding for Metrolink services.

SB 1427 (Rainey)

This bill would reinstate a tax credit for employers who provide transit passes for their employees.

AB 2373 (Longville)

AB 2373 would redistribute the locally generated Call Box funding on a state wide basis.  The Call Box program is funded by a $1 surcharge on vehicle registration in counties which voted for the increase.  This bill would redistribute those funds based on highway miles and population.

AB 2607 (Knox) 

This measure appears to be a “spot” bill and currently makes non-substantive changes in the code sections addressing MTA board member compensation.

AB 2835 (Hertzberg) 

This measure is apparently a “spot” bill and would make nonsubstantive changes to the Congestion Management Program statutes.

Government Relations staff are also reviewing bills addressing a variety of subjects that may impact MTA programs and services.  These subject areas include employee/labor relations, workers compensation, and environmental quality.  A principal focus of activity is of course centered around the Governor’s proposed budget and legislative proposals relating to transportation funding.  We will keep you informed of developments in these areas.  

If you have any questions please feel free to contact Claudette Moody at (213) 922-2237.
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